
 

 

 
MEETING LOG 

 
SUBJECT: ASTM F08.27 Hydrogel Projectile Launchers Workgroup Meeting 

FY 24 OP PLAN ENTRY: Not on the FY24 Op Plan 

DATE OF MEETING: 4/24/2024 

LOCATION OF MEETING: Webex Teleconference  
CPSC STAFF FILING MEETING LOG: Jill Hurley (ESHF) 

FILING DATE: 4/29/2024 

CPSC ATTENDEE(S):  Jill Hurley (ESHF) Virtual,  

NON-CPSC ATTENDEE(S): Contact ASTM for a list of attendees  

 
Summary of Meeting: 
 
Objective: Establish new guidelines for the performance criteria and warnings for hydrogel launchers and 
projectiles used with hydrogel launchers. 
 
 
Members discussed and finalized the General Requirements section as well as the Product Packing section.  
Proposed font size for use on the label shall be consistent with ANSI recommendations and a size chart has 
been added to the section for ease of reference. Members agreed dimensions shall be represented in 
millimeters rather than point-size. Discussion to label projectile refill containers and the use of a “Do not Ingest” 
symbol to accompany hydrogel warning on projectiles packaging was considered. Next week’s meeting will 
focus on finalizing all sections of the proposed draft standard and submit for balloting.  
 
 
Next Steps: 
The next meeting is scheduled for May 1, 2024.   

 


